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Knights of Columbus  
All Saints Council 11402 

Dunwoody, Georgia 
 (Established July 4th, 1994) 

         “Opere et Veritate”   1 John  3,18 

Brothers, 

Coming Up… 
Our very successful Pumpkin Patch is almost over and to close out the effort, we 
have three upcoming projects: 

Transporting Pumpkins to the Atlanta Food Bank on Wednesday, 1 Nov  

Two Cleanup Days on the mornings of Friday, 3 Nov and Saturday, 4 Nov.  

Every year, our council heads up two of the parish’s Homeless Shelter Nights. 
This year, our two nights are Sunday, 11 Nov and Sunday, 18 Nov. Signup sheets 
at the November business meeting. 

Our council brothers who attend Holy Name of Jesus Chinese Mission are 
pleased to announce that the archbishop will celebrate the dedication of the     
Mission as a Church on Sunday, 19 Nov at the 10:30 Mass. All are invited!  

We are also looking for volunteers to serve at the Chinese Mission as Traffic   
Controllers before the 10:30 Mass as well as Parking Lot Stripe Painting on      
Saturdays, 4 Nov and 11 Nov.  

Our regular programs continue with Pro-Life adoration on Fri-Sat, 3-4 Nov; Bingo, 
a week earlier this month, on Thu, 16 Nov; and our First Degree on Tue, 28 Nov. 

Early in December are: Keep Christ in Christmas/Monastery Fudge Sales, the 
weekend of 2-3 Dec. Our Beverage Table Staffing during the parish Christmas 
party is Fri, 1 Dec and our Desserts with Santa (AM) and KofC council Christmas 
party (PM) both Sat, 9 Dec. We also have to erect our Parish Creche mid-month. 

Month in Review… 
We’re at the very end of a successful Pumpkin Patch fundraising effort. I would 
like to thank our Great Pumpkin, Brother Dave Richardson, and all the many 
brothers who gave their time during the five week sales period. It was    gratifying 
to see the smiles on the kids and parents/grandparents. 

Brother Ralph Stinson headed up our moving, annual 
Mass of Remembrance. This year, we were blessed 
with over 14 widows who celebrated their husband’s 
passing with us.  

Notes…  
For the months of November and December, I hope you 
can balance the support of time with your family and our 
council’s holiday service projects and Council Christmas 
Party.                            

                                Vivat Jesus, Pat 
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We have a very fast mover here. Soren Ludwig is one 
of our newest brother knights, but he has already 
quickly attained the 3rd degree. 
 
 1st Degree on July 25th. 
 
 2nd Degree on September 26th. 
 
 3rd Degree on October 7th in Conyers. 
 
We applaud his enthusiasm. Can a fourth be soon? 

Brother Soren Ludwig is 3rd Degree 

Four New October Brothers 

On the evening of Tuesday,  October 24th, we had a 
nice haul of four new brothers. And on average, just 
maybe a little younger. 
 
Cesar Espinoza is only 25 years old, so he pays only 
$20 dues next January. 
 
Martin Tighe was recruited by our Lifetime Honoree 
Wiley Maloof. The two of them attend morning Mass 
every day. 
 
Our new Chancellor Wulf Lindenau is doing great!! 

    Jace Barrera             Cesar Espinoza         Patrick Joyce          

    Martin Tighe 
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  (from Prussia with love) 
 
Wulf was born in Memel, East Prussia, Germany 
near the end of World War Two, and his parents 
are from German and Swedish and Lithuanian 
backgrounds.  His mother traces her family 
to Swedish nobility and his father to a Prussian 
family which resided in the northern most areas of 
East Prussia.   
 
After WW II his mother married an US Army    
Colonel, and he and his siblings (two brothers and 
a sister) became US citizens because of their    
mother's US naturalization.   
 
Wulf was schooled in German and American 
schools, graduated from Heidelberg High School 
and joined the US Army, retiring after 20 1/2 years 
as a Major, with two tours of duty in Vietnam and 

as a Professor at West Point, and several assignments as an Intelligence Officer.   
 
Following this he served close to 23 more years as a civilian for the US Government.  He       
retired for a second time as a GS-15, having served in the Treasury Department,  the U.S. 
Agency for International Development (USAID) and the General Services Administration (GSA). 
 
Wulf's civilian career started as a Security Officer with the Bureau of Engraving and Printing, 
Washington, D.C., and subsequent service with USAID,  where he was the Agency's Director of 
Physical Security for all USAID missions worldwide.  His US Government service culminated 
with GSA where he was the National Director of Operations for the Federal Protective Service 
(FPS) and then Director of FPS  -  the Police Force  responsible for the National Capital        
Region, the "flagship" for FPS. 
 
Retirement from the Government enabled service with organizations supporting veterans and 
Wulf served as the Commander of the American Legion, Washington, D.C., Commander of the 
Army / Navy Union, Washington, D.C., Commander General of the Military Order of Foreign 
Wars, and Vice Exarch for the United States of the Ordo Sancti Constantini Magni, 
an International Christian ecumenical society. 
 
Wulf is married to Catherine, they have two children, a daughter Elizabeth - whose life is     
centered around the welfare of animals, and a son Christopher, a graduate of the U.S. Naval 
Academy and Georgia Tech. Chris is married to Rachel, and he lives close to Wulf and Cathy, 
with their four beautiful children (Leah, River, twins- Colton & Sawyer). Beth is married to 
Brady, and they have a college student son, Tristan. 
 
Wulf has a Masters Degree from Boston University and Catherine has a Masters Degree from 
Johns Hopkins.  Wulf and Cathy moved to Georgia from Columbia, Maryland to be close to 
their son and his children - after all:  grandparents are needed and want to help with the       
children...right??   

 

Wulf Lindenau, Our New Chancellor 
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 I was born March 16th 1964 in Kansas City,  
Kansas, the youngest of ten children, to Bernard 
and Emma.  Our family moved to Illinois when I 
was 3 months old and later, moved into a new 
house built in Naperville three years later.  I 
lived in Naperville all throughout school and  
college.   
 
I went to Purdue University for 3 years, and 
then transferred to Benedictine University in 
Lisle, IL after my mother passed away.  I also 
knew I wanted to change my major to account-
ing and economics, so I finished my college      
degree in 1986, started working as a financial 
analyst and accountant at a drug company that 
has changed names: LyphoMed-Fujisawa-
Astellas.   
 
A few years later, I completed my MBA at     
Benedictine and passed the CPA exam in 
1995.  After all of that schooling, one of my high 

school friends convinced me to join the Jaycees to do charity work and join the social club.  The 
Naperville Jaycees put on a 500-kegger party over the Labor Day weekend and need lots of people 
to help run all of the different events, committees, etc.  It is an excellent organization to join when 
you’re young to get experience, if you want, with being on a committee board, being treasurer,   
being involved with the local community, getting involved with state-wide charities, being involved 
with donating $100,000 to different organizations and making your voice be heard.   
 
I moved to Evanston, IL in 2000 and was involved in the Northbrook Jaycees for another four 
years.  At 40 years of age, the Jaycees don’t let you hold office or vote on any matters. So, I met 
my future wife, Catherine, about that time.  We married in 2004 and move into a condo in    Chi-
cago’s Near North neighborhood for almost a year.  We moved out of Chicago and moved to a 
house in Oakbrook Terrace in 2005.   
 
I joined the Knights of Columbus in Lombard, IL for St Pius X and Sacred Heart Churches.  
Catherine and I do not have children, but do have 18 nieces/nephews on my side and 13 nieces/
nephews on her side.  Both of our parents passed away by early 2016, and at that time we decided 
to move to the Atlanta area, where Catherine had lived for 18 years before moving to Chicago in 
2002.   
 
Catherine was a member of All Saints Catholic Church before she met me, so she suggested we  
attend this church after we moved to Roswell, GA.  It’s a wonderful church and community and 
easy to get involved in as many activities as needed.   
 
I met Dick Marklein and Pat Fahey of the Knights of Columbus of All Saints Catholic Church in 
the fall of 2016 and started volunteering for many events.  I keep myself busy with work, trying to 
find the next journey for Catherine and I to travel on, and the Knights.    

Dan Anderson, Membership Director 
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 Mass of Remembrance October 10 
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Our Council remembers our deceased Council and Watters Assembly brothers   
every October near to Columbus Day. This year the Mass was held Tuesday     Oc-
tober 10th at All Saints at 7 PM. Our Chaplain Monsignor Marren again celebrated 
and the Petersons again graciously provided musical accompaniment. 
 
This event is always the most sacred on our calendar with candles lit, bells rung, 
and flowers for the widows who are specially invited. An acolyte team was on the 
altar and a 15 member honor guard was also present. A reception in McGivney Hall 
followed the Mass. Every year the attendance visibly increases and the  
reception at McGivney was full. 
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Great Oktoberfest Weather Oct. 15 
Those of you who didn’t come to our Oktoberfest Family Picnic at Rivermont 

Park along the Chattahoochee River on Sunday October 15th missed a beautiful 

autumnal outing. These pictures tell the story best. We received our 17th Star 

Council Award from our District Deputy, John Knight, as well to grace our wall. 
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Parish Finishes 24th Habitat House 

Our brother, Sir Knight Deacon Ed Krise, offers a prayer of thanksgiving at the completion  
ceremony for the 24th All Saints Habitat House. Council members and families were crucial in 
its construction. Brother Mike Will at bottom left managed the project as he does every year. 
 
Thanks for all who gave or their time and energy to make this project a success. 

9 
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Council Brother Father Ketter News 
Father Dan Ketter is a member of  All Saints 11402 as is his father, John 
Ketter. We congratulate him on his important appointment. 
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Our Fr. David Daly Has New Role 
Our council brother Fr. David Daly has been promoted to run two  
Legionaires of Christ institutions in North America. He and John Klein 
are our member Legionaires. Deacon Klein will become Father Klein  
in December.  We congratulate our clergy members who are making us 
proud all over the country. 

11 
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Council Brother, Fr. Rowland, Marist Principal 
Our All Saints 11402 brother, Fr. William Rowland, has been named Acting Principal of Marist 
High School. This article is from the Georgia Bulletin. The former principal,  Fr.  John  
Harhager, has been elected Vicar General of the Society of Mary and will be greatly missed at  
Marist School. We congratulate our brother on his appointment and pray for his success. 

John Buchholz’ Shining Armor Award 

 
At the October business meet-
ing, our District Deputy John 
Knight (right) presented Sir 
Knight John Buchholz with his 
Shining Armor Award and pin. 
 
John had completed the five 
criteria for the award in the 
last year and qualified for the 
certificate. 



13 

 

Don Hanson Married 50 Years 
Brother Don Hanson and 
wife Barbara have recently 
celebrated 50 years of  
marriage.  
 
Our past Grand Knight 
Lou Hlad (right) prepared 
the  appropriate certificate 
of the Order that congratu-
lated the couple for their 
wonderful Christian  
example to all of us.  
 
Barbara is a longtime All 
Saints active parishioner. 
Don is a recent convert. 
 
We wish many more happy 
years to Don and Barbara. 

Dave Emery Gets Recruitment Mug 
 
 
Dave recruited Clint 
Bailey into the council 
to qualify for his own 
engraved mug. 
 
Dick Marklein (left) 
presented the cup  
during the October 
council business meet-
ing. 
 
Try and recruit a new 
member this year to 
get your own cup. 
 
Drinks taste sweeter 
from an engraved 
mug. 
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Al Garofalo, Lifetime Achievement Award 
At our October 3rd Council      
Business Meeting, Past Grand 
Knight Lou Hlad presented Sir 
Knight Al Garofalo with a Life-
time Achievement Award for 
his years of Knight activities. 
 
He is only the second member, 
after Wiley Maloof, to have 
been presented this prestigious 
award. 
 
There was not room enough on 
the certificate to list all his 
achievements, but we made our 
best attempt.  
 
We honor this holy man for life 
well spent and wish him many 
more years of happiness and 
service. 
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Cristo Rey High School Support 10/24 
Early in October, our 11402 brother, Deacon Bill Garrett, asked the council to help move several rooms of 
heavy furniture at the new location of Cristo Rey Jesuit Atlanta High School at 222 Piedmont Road.  Deacon 
Bill is the school President and our brother Nick Gentile is the Principal.  
 
Responding was a full work crew of Danny Ross, Bernie Santa Maria, Dick Marklein, Lou Hlad, Joe Kane, Pat 
Fahey, Bill allen, Ralph O’Connor, and three knights from other councils.  
 
This amazing building, donated to the school, is a magnificent addition to Catholic education in the area. It now 
has a nearly full complement of 540 students across all four grade levels. The facility is splendid and it serves 
low income students who work for their tuition at local businesses. There are now 32 Cristo Rey Jesuit High 
Schools across America which run on this model. Shown is this amazing new Atlanta facility. 
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Interfaith Outreach Home Painting 10/25 
Our council sent a team of brothers to the Interfaith Outreach Home in Doraville for a room 
painting touchup. All Saints Church was an original sponsor of this home along with several  
other non-Catholic churches. We still maintain a close relationship with this organization. 
 
The facility provides interim housing and food pantry services for families in crisis. It is located 
at 5200-A Buford Hwy NE, Atlanta 30340. We donated $500 toward this project. 

18 
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Holy Name of Jesus Chinese Church Ceremony 

Brothers, the following is a personal invitation from our council 
brother, Father Bill Hao, currently heading the Holy Name of Jesus 
Catholic Chinese Mission located in Norcross. The Sun, 19 Nov 
dedication will change the mission’s status to the archdiocese’s 
newest Catholic Church! 
 
Brothers, I invite all of you and your families to our Holy Name of 
Jesus’ Dedication Mass on November 19, 2017 at 10:30 am with 
Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory as the main celebrant.  
 
Your presence will be a fitting tribute to the deeply-rooted connec-
tion and ongoing relationship between All Saints Catholic Church 
and the Chinese Mission.  
 
There will be a luncheon immediately after the Dedication Mass and 
I hope you will stay to enjoy the authentic Chinese food prepared 
by our parishioners and celebrate with us as our mission becomes 
the archdiocese’s newest Catholic Church! 
 
Note: The Holy Name of Jesus Catholic Chinese Mission (soon to 
be a church on 19 November), is at: 5935 Light Circle, Norcross, GA 
30071 - on Beaver Ruin Rd NW, about half a mile from the intersec-
tion of Buford Hwy and Beaver Ruin Rd NW.  

https://www.bing.com/maps?q=5395+Light+Circle+NW%2c+Norcross+GA+30071&FORM=HDRSC4
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Council Sponsors Altar Server Outing 

The Knights of Columbus support the church, priests and deacons including our Altar Servers. 
This year we had a special guest that pushed all the kids to their hydronic limits.  Our very own 
missionary from South Africa, Gray Plunkett.  Watching Gray move between rides was amazing.  
Some people say that the fastest distance between two points is a line, but I am here to say it is 
Gray.  It was amazing to watch his total disregard from personal safety and injury.  His move-
ments between water rides was similar to the watching the reddish brown Caracal attach  
unsuspecting prey on the Serengeti.  All the kids had to step up their game with this fearless soul 
around.   
 
But I digress, we recognize and appreciate these brave souls because they play an import role in 
the mass.  The Altar Servers have responsibilities that include: carry the cross, the processional 
candles, hold the book for the priest celebrant, carry the incense and censer, present the bread, 
wine, and water to the priest during the preparation of the gifts or assist him when he receives 
the gifts from the people, wash the hands of the priest, assist the priest celebrant and deacon as 
necessary and while you are focused on the Eucharist you hear bells ringing in the background 
allowing you visualize the consecration.    
 
This is the seventh year that we show appreciation for their hard work by treating them and 
their families to White Water.  And this August event is still at the top their entertainment list.  
This year we had close to eighty (80) Altar Servers, YPM servers, parents and members of 
Knights of Columbus attend our annual appreciation outing.  That was twenty-six (26) different 
families, or forty-three (43) children and thirty-seven (37) adults attending.  If you enjoy smiles 
and laughter there was no shortage at this Knight’s outing at White Water.   
 
It is amazing when you mix water, fun and sun that children become very hungry.  We also  
rented a picnic pavilion where our hungry children and parents enjoyed all you can eat food and 
drink at the park provided by White Water….yes, this also included all you can eat ice cream, 
too.   
 
The kids then spent the rest of the afternoon enjoying more fun in the sun with exciting rides at 
White Water and the fellowship of their fellow altar servers.  Prayer, food, fun, games and  
getting wet - what a combination! 
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St. Vincent de Paul Honors Creans 

 

Our deceased brother Dennis Crean was remembered and his widow Marie Crean was   
honored at the recent Saint Vincent de Paul Evening for Hope Gala on October 21st at the 
Waverly Hotel.. Our brother Dennis passed away on 11/1/2015. Marie has now moved into 
retirement at St. George Village on Woodstock Road in Roswell. 
 
This couple was always extremely generous in their support for charities, including the 
KofC charities. We are extremely proud of their contributions to a better society. 
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Notice submitted! 
 

Evening for Hope 
Gala 2017 was a  
complete sellout. 

 
No more tickets 

were available for 
the dinner. 
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The Parish Youth Ministry 
Group asked the council for 
cooking support for their  
meeting on October 25th. 
 
Our Grand Knight Pat Fahey 
and our Program Director 
Woody Jones responded. 
 
They cooked hamburgers and 
hot dogs for 48 teens. 
 
We continue to do a nice job 
for the youth of our parish. 

 Mens Club Meeting October 9th 

Street Grace is one of the pioneers in the human trafficking 
“space” – a $290 million illegal industry in Georgia, alone. They 
are an Atlanta-based, faith-driven organization collaborating with 
faith, business and community leaders providing a comprehensive 
path to end Domestic Minor Sex Trafficking (DMST) in Metro  
Atlanta and throughout the United States. DMST is sexual activity 
in which there is a promise of the exchange of something of value 
to a child or another person(s) for sex with that child. 
 
Street Grace mobilizes community resources – financial, human, 
and material – to fight DMST through awareness, education and 
action. 
 
The web site for Street Grace is  http://www.streetgrace.org/
street-grace-now/ . 

Our council brother, Sir Knight Dennis Caniglia, is the President 
of the All Saints Mens Club. All officers are knights. Dennis 
scheduled an important talk on human trafficking in Georgia.   
Mr. Bob Rogers,  President and CEO of Saving Grace, spoke on 
Monday October 9th in the All Saints Parish Social Hall on this 
important issue. A nice crowd of 50 people attended.  

  Council Cooks for Youth Ministry 

http://www.streetgrace.org/street-grace-now/
http://www.streetgrace.org/street-grace-now/
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4th Degree — Saturday, Nov 4th, St. Monica Church, 1700 Buford Hwy, Duluth. 
3rd Degree— Saturday, Nov 11th, Marietta Council 9792  10 AM 
1st Degree — Tuesday, Nov 28th -7:30 PM All Saints. Candidates 6:45. Coat/tie for pictures. 
 
                       
Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”,  
(then choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).   
Questions to Pat Fahey 770-977-7465  patrickfahey@bellsouth.net  for more info. 

October Parish Bingo— The Beat Goes On !! 

23 

 
Again donated half of all Parish Bingo profits to support  

 various charities. 
 

Paid fees for complementary Bingo tickets for our widows. 
 

Donated $1,000 to our Parish Homeless Shelter. 
 

Donated $500 for Interfaith Outreach Home improvements.. 
 

Donated another $500 to Gray Plunkett Africa project travel. 
 

Approved up to $250 for Andrew Mills Eagle Scout project. 
 

Donated $500 to support Parish Ministry Fair food/supplies. 
 
 

Sponsored the annual Altar Server Outing at White Water. 
 

Providing parish calendars at knight expense this year. 
 

 Acolyte teams served all parish funerals. 

Upcoming Degree Exemplifications 

Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 

We recorded 120 players on October 26th. This was a slight decrease from our 131 September  
crowd, but welcome. Our Bingo sales were $1,783, our Bingo prizes were $920 plus three gift 
cards, yielding Bingo gross proceeds of $863. We also received $238 from food donations, $160 
from drink donations, and $183 from the 50/50 raffle sale. Cost of food and drink, 7% sales tax, 
state license fee, Crier ad cost, and cost of supplies are still to be deducted. Also, 42 players 
brought their Dunwoody Crier coupon ads in for free additional playing sheets. One widow was 
in attendance. We continue to achieve excellent charitable funds from this monthly event. 
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Adopt-A-Cop Project Renewal 
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Send an email to our Sir Knight Deacon Ray Egan at dekeray@aol.com to 
be assigned an officer to pray for and encourage. 



  

 
November Birthdays  

Tom Chrisman 1 

John Duval 2 

Chao Zhang 2 

Jim Campbell 2 

Ron Collins 3 

John Velilla 3 

Jim Reilly 5 

Chuck Santa Maria 5 

Jon Tierney 6 

Jim Maloney 6 

Rich Desmond 7 

John Rahilly 7 

John Sousa 7 

Dave Mason 7 

Tom Kaboski 8 

Matt Allen 8 

Dennis Caniglia 8 

Steve Strong  9 

John Pepitone 10 

Greg Coletta 11 

Greg Kane 12 

Rick Cynarowicz 13 

John Buchholz 13 

Rafik Cressaty 16 

Rod Austin 16 

Andrew Oliviero 17 

John Knight 18 

Keegan Wilkinson 19 

Nevin Hagerty 20 

Joe Kane 20 

Guang Quan Lin 20 

Gert Kampfer  21 

Bob Anderson 21 

Chris Trantow 22 

Arthur Montagne 23 

Dave Webster  23 

Ed Kucharski 24 

Bruce Barker 24 

Don Myers 25 

Christopher Vick 25 

Glenn Ruffenach 26 

Nikhil Sebastian 27  

Gerry Sotomayor 27  

Mike Fess 28 

Tom Livengood  28 

Cliff Chapman 30  

    

   
   

   

   
     

      

       

      

      

      

     

       

      

      

      

      

       
      
      

     

      

       

      

     

November Wedding Anniversaries 
 Date                                                                                      

29th George J & Rita Foster 65 

12th Richard & Jan Szyperski 62 

30th Greg & Sharron Coletta 49 

22nd John & Anne Marie Pepitone 48 

19th Jon & Yoshii Bird 46 

7th Gert & Joan Kampfer 42 

22nd Jim & Suzie Snoddy 42 

6th Steve & Andrea Berrigan 41 

26th Steve & Gail Craine 41 

22nd Ken & Judith Gregg 40 

25th Rafik & Patty Cressaty 39 

3rd Dick & Melinda Marklein 38 

29th Steve & Heidi Bales 37 

10th John & Dianne Priede 34 

23rd Marion & Laura Maloof 29 

11th Deacon Rick & Christy Medina 29 

3rd Bob & Daphne Mack 27 

30th John & Kimberly Dreiling 26 

12th Steve & Lisa Young 23 

22nd Scott & Mary Cohen 20 

13th Alan & Stacey Prusak 18 

18th Sean & Michiko Corrigan 17 

16th Jeff & Ellen Gregor 16 

17th Mark & Marisa Yanta 16 
26th Rick & Michele Anne Cygnarowicz 13 

20th Paul & Cynthia Barranco 12 

25th Will & Amy Estes 11 

1st Greg & Julie Garneau 9 

27th Raj & Ronikam Anthony Xavier 8 

26th Carlos & Zaida Gonzalez 7 

5th Greg & Jamie Moss 6 

11th Robert & Alexandra Svoboda 6 

12th Brian & Irene Wilson 6 

23rd Sean & Julie McNulty 5 

9th Charles & Tonia Gernazian 4 

      

   Council Significant Dates  

Yrs 

25 



26 

 

Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Matt Allen’s cousin, Jeremy Hellman  
John Brach’s daughters, Suzanne and Amy, and daughter-in-law, Tina 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Ron Collins’ wife, Jackie 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 98, and son David 
Andy Diaz’ Sister, Liz Tierney 
Bill Driscoll’s mother, Gisela 
Pat Duncan’s mother, Joan Duncan 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Joe Fuentes’ nephew’s son, Carson Paul 
Al Garofalo’s wife, Pat, and daughter, Mary Jo Westbrook 
Mike Gregory’s son, Jonas 
Ray Grupinski’s grandson Aiden Toolan 
BJ Van Gundy’s father-in-law, Larry Robinson 
Tim Harvey’s wife, Donna 
Lou Hlad’s brother Frank and Sister Therese 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet & mother-in-law, Anne Piede 
Tom Kaboski’s son, Matthew 
Keith Kieffer’s sister-in-law, Pat Kieffer 
Bob Klingensmith’s wife, Dorothy Gail 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
Bernie Marino’s wife, Florence 
John Martin’s wife, Maria 
Doug McAleer’s niece, Sarah Hrdlicka, wife, Linda 
Deacon Ken Melvin’s daughter and wife 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Mark A. Miller’s brother, Chris Miller 
Paul Mudge’s Margaret Mudge-Vaughn, his brother Daniel J. Mudge, Sr. 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle, and wife, Betty 
Brenden O’Neill’s Daughter, Adelaide 
Dominic Palermo’s mother 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Marion Reale, widow of Paul Reale 
Danny Ross’ daughter –in-law, Jamie and wife Queenie 
Peter Rushworth’s son, Tom 
Charles Santa Maria’s sister-in-law, Wendy 
Bob Santos’ daughter, Brooke 
John Seggerson’s daughter, Katie 
Bill Scully’s Niece Katie Scully 
John Shaffer’s grandson, Michael Calhoon 
Tom Simon’s wife, Nancy 
Mike Smith’s daughter, Courtney Hertel 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher  
Ralph Stinson’s nephews, Johnny Hood and Paul Buckner 
Carl Stryker’s granddaughter 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and wife Jan 
Ted Tada’s mother-in-law, Mary Hickey, 92 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy and Wife Helene 
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone 
Mike Walker’s wife Kathy 
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
 Dennis Caniglia       Richard Kernan     
 Jack Klapka             Nestor Montero       
 Wiley Maloof           Bob Santos  
  Jim Snoddy             John Barranco 
  Ron Collins             Joe Cavallaro            
  Steven Bales            Tom Simon 
  Frank Paolozzi       Jack Harte    Mike Schultz 
  Dave Jeanson          Mike Smith    Mike Feeney 
  Rich Szyperski      Cary Kean   Fr. Brian Baker 
  Jack Curtin             Bill Driscoll 
  Benny Mastrogiovanni    Joseph Stutz 
  Harvey Moskowitz   Bill Camden 
  Joe Liebsack              
    
       Ailing Brothers Ongoing Prayers 
   Andy Diaz           Ray Gustin    John Brach 
   Matt Dewhurst   Al Garofalo   Walt Gauthier 
   Franz Brucks            Bryan St. Romain  
   Msgr. Donald Kiernan   Bill O’Brien 
   Larry Cullen     Don Myers       
 
     Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
Paul Nacey    Deacon Jack Knight    
Deacon John Klein , LC    
Nicholas  Le    Missionary Gray Plunkett  
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Bernand Schlesinger III 
Abbot Augustine Myslinski, OSCO, Conyers 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Monsignor James J. Fennessy 
Father William T. Hao     
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small      Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Father David Daly, LC       Father Daniel Ketter 
Father Joseph Khang Huynh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Deacon John Klein, LC, Rome IT 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon-in-Formation  Hedy Sevilla  

Our Beloved Widows  
Grace Mahoney      Rita Mix     Peggy Eckard 
Ellie Pavlik    Nancy Moeller   Eleanor Lynch 
Marion Reale     Jaye Norman     Winifred Koss 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)     Donna Kantak   
Antoinette Roy  Ruth Del Guercio  Marie Crean 
Angela McCabe   Susan Cicero  Sharon Malone 
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak     Helen O’Shea 

Margie Vicknair       Joyce Templeton 
Margaret McCabe     Mary Ann Stojka 
Elizabeth Morrell        Theresa Callahan 
Katie Woerner   Mary Ardagna  Sally Horan 
Patti Travers Neil    Polly Callison     
Karen Giles  Joanne Swartz   

 

Memento  
Languorem 
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Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in red 27 

 
Happily there were no reported deaths of members or their families this month. 
 
Please continue to pray for the large number of sick persons we remember on the  
previous page. 
 
If anyone’s reference needs to be updated or removed, please send an email to 
louhlad@comcast.net. 

Sir Knights are  
remembered     

upon death on 
Holy Mass    

chalices given to 
new priests. 

PGK George P. Novac  5/31/2017 Paul J.  Reale              11/10/2013      John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      

Patrick J. Callahan       5/18/2017 James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      Thomas M. Scherrer    4/10/2007       

Les M. Washington       5/11/2017 Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      Richard Steiner             3/17/2006       

George M. Swartz         4/19/2017 Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      Salvatore DePace          1/16/2006       

Robert W. Heald           3/12/2017 Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      

Guy E. Stryker              9/26/2016 Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      Jerome E. Travers        7/29/2005       

Hal G. Eckard                 9/6/2016 George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       

John F. Hansberry        6/21/2016 Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005       

Thomas A. Templeton    5/1/2016 Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005       

Fr. Joseph M. Peek       3/14/2016 Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.   1/13/2005     

Dennis M. Crean         11/01/2015 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004       

Gregg R. Kantak         10/21/2015 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

Richard (Doc) Malone  6/12/2015 Walter J. Bieszak         4/17/2011      Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

James W. Callison         4/03/2015 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

William R. Schlich        3/12/2015 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

William D. O’Connor   1/19/2015 Gerald A. Cicero          1/05/2011      James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

Anthony Allan Kosek 12/25/2014 David B. Moeller          5/09/2010       Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

John M. Foley               9/12/2014 Francis G. Welter       12/19/2009       Elias M. Mualem          3/27/2000 

Bill  H. Giles                  8/05/2014 Owen K. McCabe         8/16/2009        John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 William G. Lehman     4/16/2009       Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008      Kenneth C. McIntosh 11/25/1998 

Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      Gordon G. Hurt           3/03/2008       William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998                

“Ask not 
for whom 
the bell 
tolls. It 
tolls for 
thee.” 

John 
Donne 

66 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Pat Fahey                     404-234-4157       patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Deputy Grand Knight   Open 
Chancellor                              Wulf Lindenau              770-558-1022       lindenauwr@aol.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren  770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    Stephen Strong             770-698-9797       steve@strongus.net 
Warden                Bill Driscoll                   678-395-4364       bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Recorder    Bob Abney                     309-945-2825       abneyrl@gmail.com 
Financial Secretary                    Ralph O’Connor           404-242-1234       ralph390@comcast.net 
Treasurer    Dominic Palermo          404-256-1523       dpal84116@aol.com 
Lecturer    Bill Luckert                   770-640-5209       billuckert@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards                             Nick Mattera                 973-903-4185       nmat6961@gmail.com    
                                                     Gene Gannon                 404-992-3999       gene_gannon@bellsouth.net 
                              
Outside Guards   Brian Benninghoff        404-731-5301        brianebenninghoff@gmail.com  
                 Charles Lynch               770-396-0183        chazman4470@gmail.com 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term      Ernie Spencer              770-642-0863          ernestcspencer@bellsouth.net    
Trustee Two-Year Term   Dean Trantow              678-296-6326         trantowd@aol.com 
Trustee One-Year Term             Bob Mitchell                770-804- 8060        bobmitchellga@yahoo.com 
Insurance Field Agent    Gary Graebner             770-634-3753        gary.graebner@kofc.org 
Musician                                    Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
Program Activity Director         Woody Jones                770-246-9897        j_harwoo@bellsouth.net 
                                                                                         
Activity Directors  
Acolytes                Bernie Marino               770-394-4046         mfmbdm5@gmail.com              
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643         dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo Director                            Dominic Palermo          404-256-1523          dpal84116@aol.com 
Church     David Emery                  770-395-7913         jdavidemery@gmail.com 
Community     Mike Feeney                   470-539-4784         mjfeeney54@att.net 
Council     John Shaffer                   770-393-3830         k9shaffer@aol.com              
Family Life                 Joe Kane                         678-708-2200         josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Membership                                Dan Anderson                470-294-3183         dan.anderson0316.yahoo.com 
Pro-Life    John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Pumpkin Sales                            Dave Richardson            770-396-1790         dm.richardson01@gmail.com 
Second Responder Program     Steve Strong                    770-698-9797         steve@strongus.net 
Service Support   Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
Vocations    Len Dorrien                    770-396-4672         lendorrien51@gmail.com     
Youth      Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Anita Mitchell     770-804-8060         almpmp@yahoo.com 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or 
wish a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://kofc11402.shutterfly.com 
Korean War Veterans Dinner/Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention. 

 
 

Watters Assembly web site at www.kc2688.com. Watters Assem-

bly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com featuring WW II 
 Dinner, Social Dinners, Honor Flight to Washington DC Monument. 
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4th Degree 
Assembly Mtg 

All Saints 
6:15 Rosary/ 
6:30 Dinner/  
7:30 Meeting 

16th 
Social Hall 

7:30 PM 

Council  
Meeting 

McGivney 
 Rosary 7 PM 
Meeting 7:30 

      November 2017  

Late Nov 3 to  
early Nov 4  
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1st 
Degree 

7:30 
McGivney 

Oct. 31 

Flag 
Retirement 
after 10:30 

Mass 

All Saints 
Confirmation 
Honor Guard 
10 AM Mass 

Mens Club 
Nov. 6th 

 
6:30 Parish 

Hall 

 4th Degree 
St. Monica 

Thanks- 
giving 

All Saints 
Veterans Day 
Honor Guard 

Holy Name 
of Jesus 
Church 

Dedication 
Honor 
Guard 

10:30 AM  

Parish Mass of 
Remembrance 
7 PM 

Voting 
Day 

Homeless 
Shelter 
Night 

Homeless 
Shelter 
Night 


